


effort, and that the DOJ Antitrust Division cannot perform more than a few in a given year. We
concluded our discussion with Mr. Tobey indicating that he would talk with his supervisors and
fellow attorneys to see if there was a way that the DOJ Antitrust Division could perform the
potential duties being contemplated by the Council’s draft alternative.

On April 17,2018, we s, ag nwi Mr Tobey and Mr. iender. Mr. Tobey reported that his
discussions with his colleagues confirmed his initial reactions that the DOJ Antitrust Division
was not set up to programmatically provide the type of ongoing pre-enforcement review of quota
acquisition in the surfclam and ocean quahog fishery as outlined by the draft alternative. He did
indicate that the DOJ Antitrust Division would be willing to help the Council on the front end in
its efforts to develop the Excessive Shares Amendment. He explained that while the
development of such an amendment involved the unique Magnuson-Stevens Act framework and
the various National Standards that were outside the purview and expertise of the Antitrust
Division, he thought that they could assist and provide their technical expertise on market
competition in our efforts.

At DOJ’s suggestion, we set up a call on May 17, 2018, with you, your staff, our staff, and DOJ
Antitrust Division staff. In this call, DOJ explained the limited role that they can play in pre-
enforcement review, given their resources and their program’s organization as an enfor ment
agency. They stated that they cannot commit to providing an ongoing review of quota
acquisition in the fishery. They reiterated their offer to provide the Council with technical
assistance in its development of the Excessive Share Amendment.

I trust this summary will prove useful in the Council’s continued development of the Excessive
Shares Amendment. If you have additional questions about our discussions with the Dt
Antitrust Division, please contact Doug Potts at 978-281-9341.

Sincerely,

cc: Michael Luisi, Council Chair
Peter deFur, Surfclam and Ocean Quahog Committee Chair
José Montariez PhD, FMAT Chair



